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Mr. Timothy O’Keefe	 	 	 	 	 	 	 May 16, 2019

Chief Executive Officer

Golden Rain Foundation of Walnut Creek, Inc. 

℅ Mark Heptig

Director of Golf


Re:  Safety Conditions 


Dear Mr. O’Keefe,


At a recent meeting of the Rossmoor Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors, we discussed 
what we consider as an ongoing dangerous situation. As Board President, I am writing 
to you to advise you on what the golfers here in Rossmoor, both residents and guests, 
are dealing with on a regular basis.


There is an entrance/exit driveway on to Stanley Dollar Drive from the golf cart / driving 
range parking area.  While I’m sure that the subject of cars speeding along Rossmoor’s 
streets is not new to you or to the GRF, these speeders create a very dangerous 
condition, especially while exiting this driveway. Compounding the dangers from 
speeding cars, it very difficult to view traffic on Stanley Dollar Drive due to illegally 
parked vehicles along the curbs flanking the driveway. To make matters worse, delivery 
trucks servicing Creekside Grill are often parked along the curb red zone making it 
virtually impossible to see safely around them. 


The recent traffic study that was conducted in Rossmoor identified this area as 
problematic, however there seems to have been no apparent attempt made to slow 
drivers down or to provide a clear view of the street for golfers exiting the driveway. It’s 
just a matter of time before there is a very serious accident, or worse, as a result of 
these conditions.


http://www.rossmoorgolf.com


The Rossmoor Men’s Golf Club is very concerned about this dangerous condition and 
that it continues unabated and strongly request that the GRF move to take action to 
remedy this matter


Sincerely,


Pat Iacullo

President

RMGC


cc: 	 John McDonnell - GAC

	 18er’s Women’s Golf Club

    	   9er’s Women’s Golf Club

    	   Happy Hackers Golf Club


